
 

 
IF UNABLE TO ATTEND, PLEASE CALL THE OFFICE at 872-2590 or 873-6533 

INYO COUNTY HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES 
BEHAVIORAL HEALTH ADVISORY BOARD 

MONDAY, December 8, 2021 
2:30 to 4:00 pm 

Offered in Person at 1360 N Main Street, Ste 103 
And Virtually via Zoom 

 
Informational Meeting No Quorum 

 
 
Call To Order/Welcome 

Informational only 

Attendance (Virtual): Quorum Not Established 

Lynn Martin  Supervisor Dan Totheroh 

Community & Staff Present  

In Person:   Marilyn Mann  Stephanie Tanksley  Melissa Best-Baker 
  Chrystina Pope April Eagan   Mikaela Torres 
 
Virtual:   Lucy Vincent  Jean Bigham   Peter Charley 

Samantha Rottner Vanessa Ruggio  Gina McKinzey 
Karen Colter  Salvador Montanez  Sarah Raley  

  
PUBLIC COMMENT 

No public comment. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Tabled  - no quorum. 
 
 
REPORT(S) 

1) Director’s Report:  Ms. Mann – An interview for BH Deputy Director was held 
last Friday; reference checks in progress prior to potentially making offer of 
employment.  Ms. Mann brought fliers as examples of how people seeking 
services can contact their managed care plan when other than ICBH services are a 
better fit.  She also informed the group that a Substance Abuse Prevention Grant 
was approved for TripleP; Prevention Activities. 

2) QI Committee Meeting Report:  Stephanie Tanksley spoke about the Mental 
Health and Drug Medical Review issues the team is engaged in clearing.  She 
shared that the Corrective Action Plan (CAP) for the 2021 Triennial Review has 
been submitted.  Kudos for the team working on these issues. 
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3) SUD Services:  Ms. Mann announced Ms. Catie Grisham has been promoted to 
the position of SUD (Substance Use Disorder) Supervisor.    

4) Progress House Resident Meeting Report:  Ms. McKinzey shared as to current 
activities at Progress House.  They enjoyed Thanksgiving and have decorated for 
Christmas.  There will not be an open house this year, due to Covid19 restrictions.  
Residents continue to enjoy Music groups led by Mr. Boucher, where participants 
sing and play instruments around a theme, choosing favorite songs.  Progress 
House has had a few respites this month. 

5) Wellness Centers:  Ms. Ruggio reported that the Wellness Center has a new stove 
and refrigerator.  Mr. Charley and Mr. Montanez offer a Thursday morning drop-
in social group.  Case Managers are helping consumers get free cell phones with 
Tag Mobile.  People are welcome to contribute ideas to the suggestion box in the 
Wellness Center.  Ms. Pope informed the group that Stakeholder & SUD groups 
will be offered at Wellness Center beginning in January. 

6) Youth Services:   
a. Ms. April Eagan provided update on the Mentor Program, the Outdoor 

program, and a new Cannabis Prevention Group at the middle school.   
She reported that there is a new Proposition 64 Grant and a Coronavirus 
Relief Act Grant.  The Prop 64 funding is facilitating extra training to 
staff; the hosting of more camps, activities and outings; and recruiting 
more Mentor Program volunteers.  The Corona Virus Relief Act Grant 
will enable us to provide wilderness first aid training to our staff.  
Wilderness First Aid course to be held February 16th and 17th for County 
Staff and community partners.  We will have an Outdoor Leadership 
Academy, which will train older youth to prepare them to be peer mentors.  
Spring Camp will be held March 28th, during spring break. 

b. Ms. Rottner of FIRST (Families Intensive Response Strengthening Team) 
reported supporting initial assessment for Child and Family behavioral 
health services.  Jody is also taking a leadership role as part of the Trauma 
Informed Task Force.    Staff has been trained and certified in CANS and 
is working with the Child Welfare Team to assist with CANS 
Assessments.  The FIRST Team also participates in the Aging and Social 
Services and FURS On-Call Teams.  Ms. Rottner also participates in the 
Student Attendance Review Board. 

7) Adult Services 
a. Ms. Jean Bigham reported that the Friendly Visitor positions remain 

vacant at this time.  Please refer those interested in the position to our 
county website.    

b. Ms. Chrystina Pope reported that we currently have a psychotherapist 
vacancy in Child & Family and have an Adult services team member out 
on extended leave.   She reported that a Reflective Parenting Level 1 
Training took place last month.  Groups will be formed for Level 2 
Training.  Level 2 will teach clinicians how to run the groups, and this can 
be spread to the community as clinicians become Train the Trainers 
certified. 
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INFORMATIONAL AND ACTION ITEMS – Informational only 

1) MHSA:  Mikaela Torres provided an overview of MHSA funding and programs 
supported with funds including Wellness Center, FIRST, Elder Outreach, some 
beds at Progress House and North Star Counseling.    

Ms. Martin posed a question as to whether others feel that “Behavioral Health” is 
an appropriate term to use to describe mental health services.  A discussion 
ensued and will be placed on the next agenda for discussion. 

AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING 
 
The meeting adjourned at 3:12 p.m. 
 
Next meeting to be held Wednesday, January 12, 2022 at 2:30 p.m. 
 
Transcribed by: 
 
 



 
Contact Your Managed Medi-Cal Plan 

 
 
 

Anthem Blue Cross  
Customer Care Center 

(800) 407-4627 (TTY 711) 
  
 

OR 
 

California Health and Wellness 
Member Services 

(877) 658-0305 (TTY 711) 
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